FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING March 14, 2017 6:00 pm

Attendence: Lamond Martin, Gloria Dobbs, Susan Spagnuolo, Barry Herring, Matt Gray, and Phyllis Carr. Also in attendance Cheryl Unger & Dena Sherrill.

Meeting called to order by Lamond Martin.

Gloria made a motion to approve the minutes from February 7, 2017 as presented, Susan seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Pittman House lighting plans. Lamond advised the Commission to look at the outdoor lighting at the First Merchants Bank for the LED lights. Lamond would like to request 3 light fixtures at Pittman House Lane, 4 at the Washington Street parking lot, 2 at Old School Way parking lot and 6 at Pat Reilly (to replace the existing lighting in this area.) Lamond is to contact First Merchants for contact info. on the lighting.

Discussion of the sidewalk that was placed behind the Old School Way restrooms on town property. How long has this been here? Was a permit issued? Who is liable if injury occurs? Who is to maintain sidewalk? This issue needs to be addressed to the Town Attorney. Phyllis to have another survey done to confirm where the property line is. All Members were in agreement.

Lamond has not received all the information regarding the cameras from Ben, but sample cameras have been installed for the time being. Ben is to get the information to Lamond for review.

The "No Smoking" signs are being peeled off the Old School Way restrooms. Phyllis will have more ordered.

Financial information was reviewed.

Cheryl Unger is requesting that the \$200.00 per month increase be given back due to the larger size of the Village Green Restrooms since it takes more time to clean. After further discussion it was decided the Commission revisit this request. Per Cheryl the \$200.00 did not include the Antique Alley restrooms at the time this was discussed with her.

With nothing further to discuss, Susan made a motion to adjourn, Matt seconded, motion carried. Meeting adjourned t 6:41 p.m.

Lamond Martin

Date

4/11/17